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POOL NEWS

The summer is quickly
approaching and the
temperatures are rising.
Opening Day for the pool
is Saturday, May 25" at noon. It will be the 33™
Opening Day for Pembroke Meadows pool. How
lucky we are that early neighborhood residents
pooled (pun intended) their resources and had the
pool built. How nice it is to live in a community,
without a P.U.D. fee, where neighbors can choose
to join a pool.

AApril 27" was Spring Fling. Many neighbors
helped prepare the pool grounds and park for the
coming season. Thanks to Carol, David and Steven
Moore, Barbara and Grace Ann Willenbrink, Joe
and Vicki Vaughan, George Watkins, Jim and Dale
Price, Linda Hilley, Bob and Emily Barry, Bill
Bertholf, Lynne Vincenzo, Wes Denton, Kris
Jackson, Karen and Jere Hamilton, Leslie, Andrew
and Alex Pancho, and Stan Ballard

The cost of pool membership is less than the cost
of a family weekend out of town. If you are a past
member, time to rejoin. If you are not member,
why not join?

There are lots of activities each summer at the pool
for members. In addition to sunbathing and
swimming, there are cookouts, youth and teen
nights, a youth overnight, family nights, an adult
social, Forth of July festivities. The pool is home of
the Marlins, one of the oldest teams in the Virginia
Beach Swim League. Swim lessons for

_ »neighborhood kids will be taught, beginning June

18", The pool is available for rent to members for
private parties.

Dates to remember:

May 25 Opening Day

May 28 First swim team practice

June 18 Swim lessons begin, first evening
swim team practice

June 22 First swim meet (at Carol Anne
Farms)

June 29 Swim meet (at Larkspur)

For more information regarding the swim team,
contact Bob or Carol Weinstein at 464-6351 or e-
mail at PMMARLINS@aol.com. There has been
one major change in swim team information since
the last newsletter: our neighborhood’s own Tara
Hoover will not be returning this summer as coach.
(Perhaps she’ll return when her daughter Savanna is
of swim team age.) Instead, Paul Brown will be
head coach. Assisting him will be Christyn
Wienstein, last year’s winner of the Tommy
Horvatic team spirit award.

If you would like more information on pool
membership, contact Leslie Pancho at 321-0658 or
Jim Price at 499-5115, or e-mail
POOLINFO®@aol.com.

Hope to see you in the cool of the pool.

NEXT CIVIC LEAGUE MEETING
WILL BE AT 7:00 ON THURSDAY,
May 16 IN THE SCHOOL CAFETERIA.

Our speaker will be Ann Companion from the
Virginia Beach Environmental Management Center.
She will discuss the Lynnhaven watershed and the
city efforts to improve the quality of the river and
the reduction of the environmental impact of our
use of the river and surrounding runoff lands. She
will also have some information on the nutria
(rodents) that have invaded our environment.




PRESIDENT’S CORNER
A Good Role Model

A wonderful (true) story about good gardening was
recently told to me and it is worth sharing.

Two neighbors in Pembroke Shores were
gardening. One neighbor remarked to the other one,
“Since you moved on our street and planted all
those flowers and tend everything so nicely, you
made the remainder of us look bad.. Everyone has
started improving their yards and now I have to
keep my own flower beds weeded!”

Thank you, neighbor, for being a good role model.

LET’S SOW GOOD-NEIGHBOR SEEDS AND
WATCH OUR GARDENS GROW ON OUR
STREETS.

Remember.....

e (Garden waste belongs in clear bags for
collection. NOT IN THE GUTTERS OR
DRAINS.

e Litter belongs in trash bins. NOT IN YOUR
OR YOUR NEIGHBOR’S YARD

o Garbage containers belong out of sight.
NOT IN FRONT OF YOUR HOME.

o No time for a flowerbed? Try one pot of
bright perennials by your door.

When each of us “sows even a few seeds” we can
enjoy not only our own yards and streets, but take
pride in the whole neighborhood.

Enjoy!
Peggy Caverly
President

Treasurers Report
January 1to March 31

Checking Account $ 7.802.83
Vanguard Money Market Fund  § 5,140.71
Balance $12,943.54

CLEAN THE BAY DAY IS SCHEDULED
FOR THE 1°" OF JUNE 9:00 TO 12:00
AM. CALL JIM WILLENBRINK AT

497-0700 FOR ADDITIONAL Py
INFORMATION.

Pet Responsibility

HEARTWORMS: A
Disease of Dogs or Cats.

While there are some

similarities there are many

differences. Infected mosquitoes bite both dogs
and cats, injecting heartworm larvae. While it is
a serious and often fatal disease in dogs; most cat’s
immune systems will prevent the infection from
developing further. Contrary to popular belief,
recent studies show that indoor cats or mostly
indoor cats, are at higher risk than outdoor cats.
Dogs tend to develop hundreds of adult worms in
their hearts which breed and produce baby
heartworms (microfilaria) which not only affect the
heart and lungs but clog the liver as well. Cats tend
only to allow development of only 1 or 2 adult
worms which do not breed. Dogs show clinical ™™
signs of disease such as coughing, weakness,
collapse and death. Cats may or may not show any
signs and can die suddenly for no apparent reason.
Testing is available for both species and is very
accurate in dogs, but not cats. Treatment is available
for dogs, but is very costly and potentially fatal;
there is no treatment for cats. Most importantly
there are inexpensive and effective preventatives for
both species that work very well if given year

round.
Brian Hastings, DVM

Classified Ads

GARAGE SALE, MAY 25 - 8AM-5PM.
4324 CAMBRIA CIRCLE - KIDS HAVE FLOWN THE
COUP. - FAMILY OF EIGHT “STUFF” IS AVAILABLE.
INCLUDES TOOLS, EQUIPMENT, AND FURNITURE.
EARLY CUSTOMER GETS PICK OF THE"STUFF".

TUTCRING - since 1985, and right in our
neighborhcod. Reading and Phonics.
Call Mrs.Watkins 497-2130.



OFFICERS, CIVIC LEAGUE
President Peggy Caverly 490-0925
First VP Clera Hall 473-8258
Second VP Sid Sward 497-7917
Treasurer Elaine Kane 497-3289
Corres. Sec. Loretta Watkins 497-2130
Mem. Chrman. Daphne Sanders 499-7987
Recording Sec. Karla Compton 497-8808
Pool Director  Leslie Pancho 321-0658
COMMITTEES
Newsletter Jim Hall 473-8258
Directory/Ads John Shaedel 499-0678
Bldg/Grounds
Pool Phone 497-9874
Welcoming
Meadows Carol Gurioli 497-5887
Shores Cheryl Douglas 671-2241
Townhomes Connie Lue 473-0144
Lakes/Waterways
Chairman Jim Willenbrink
L. Pembroke dJim Willenbrink 497-0700
L. Meadows Hal Kuehne 497-8690
Lynnhaven Al Galvani 499-6670
Block Security
Meadows Stephanie Neihart 456-5795
Shores Bob/Marge Brotman 497-0565
Townhomes Lisa Gamble 497-7860
Pet Lost and Found/Pet Registry
Shores Belinda Nash 490-2504
Meadows Jim Willenbrink 497-0700

Montagna’s

Comfort, Fashion and Orthopedic for Men and Women

Lucian F. Montagna, Jr., C.Ped, O.S.T.
Board Certified Pedorthist

752 Independence Blvd.
Pembroke Meadows Shop Ctr.
Virginia Beach, VA 23455
Phone 490-2034
(Across From Red Lobster)

William E. Wood

and Associates
REALTORS

JAKE FROEHLICH
“YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD REALTOR”

VOICE MAIL: (757) 473-4581

NORTH.

LENDING, INC.

Jennifer Clark

337 Cdwin Drive, Suite 200 Virginia Beach, VA 23462
Richmond (804) 226-2800 » Va. Beach (757) 499-9301
Fax (757) 499-9513

‘ CAFETERIA

CATERING

737 Independence Blvd.
Giant Square Shopping Center
Virginia Beach, VA 23455

MIKE DUNN

PHONE 499-9744
FAX 499-6057

HONEY-Dois

RESIDENTIAL
REPAIRS
WIS MO J0B Y00 sMALL

IR 530 ‘
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Commercial

+
Residentiol

Complete Professional Plumbing

John Somers

Mester Plumber

24 hrs/ Ofc 4713-8442

7 days Pgr 459-1060

Fayre Laydes Musicke

An early music ensemble
Contact: Fran Olsen  484-6376  stlukes@bisi.net
dsogan(@whro.net

Debbie Ogan 463-7096

Cheryl B. Wolfred Independent Shaklee Distributor

www.shaklee.net/cbwolfred
Email: cbwolfred@home.com
Telephone: 757/473-1096

Interior/Exterior
#  Power Washing
: 25 years Experience
Free Estimates

P\pplg DBSIQ,’ Residential Painting

- John Wolfred 679-1795

MORE THAN A MOVIE!
Serving Beer, Wine & Food-
Complimentary Admission Tickets

will be given to Civic League Members
at all Civic League Meetings

Old Donation Episcopal Day School

"d Place Where Memories Begin”

KINDERGARTEN & PRE-SCHOOL

v Creative Art Activities

5 Exposure fo shapes, colors,
numbers & letters

» Weekly Chapel, Music &
Library

i Classes for 2 - 4 year olds
and Kindergerten

Register Now for Fall Enroliment
4449 N. Witchduck Roed 499-2283

Don’s
Well & Pump Repair

624 Severn Drive
Virginia Beach, VA 23455 Phone (757) 499-0323

America did not invent human rights. In a very
real sense . . . human rights invented
America.

Jimmy Carter, U.S. President. Farewell address,
14 Jan. 1981.

POOL SIGN on the gazebo was sanctioned by the
Civic League because the pool is owned by the
subdivision and is covered in the Civic League
Bylaws. Other signs, e.g., people who run
businesses and people having garage sales do not
belong on the gazebo, lest it become nothing more
than a messy bulletin board instead of a beautiful
welcome to our neighborhood.



Buildings and Grounds

The Building and Grounds committee appreciate the
support you have given us in volunteering for our
“median cleanup. We can always use your support,
suggestions and reports on neglect in the area.
We desperately need a volunteer to head this
committee. Please contact Peggy Caverly or Sid
Sward if you can take this position. Bridget and
Tony South have volunteered to maintain the Clean-
up List. Please call them at 497-0645 to get your
name on the list.

Jim Willenbrink 1-15 April
Greg and Juliette Williams 16 — 30 April
Jeff and Michelle Brown 1- 15 May
Valerie Davis 16 — 31 May
Bob and Marjorie 1-15 June
Brotman

John and Karla Compton 16 — 30 June
Peggy Caverly 1—15 July

Note: Anyone may submit articles for the
newsletter. The editor will include all
Articles of general civic interest based upon
space available. My e-mail address is
jim.hal@cox.net

Jim Hall, Editor

Courage

Courage is almost a contradiction in terms. It
means a strong desire to live taking the form of
a readiness to die.

G. K. Chesterton (1874-1936), British author.

Neighborhood
Watch Program

In order to remain in the Neighborhood Watch
Program and retain our Neighborhood Watch
Signs, we must update the block lists of our
neighbors.

4136 Chwxck Lane

~ w:tb Soﬁdwm anmg ar
HOMEwm

9:00 am mml Noon

- Saturday June:y, 2002

Neighborhood Watch
Block Captains:
4 special thanks youto the Ferry
Pluntation H;auc':;ﬁ:‘b use of 1y Al Galvani’
o dotin i beunk made 1o The Eileen Byman,
R Caroline Sever,
Ted Young,
Clera Hall,
Fran Keeling,

Daphne Sanders,
Patricia Cook,
Trisha Doucette,

S LTI e Carole Scott,
christynash@hotmail.com Rose Marie Staggs,
~ John Sheadel, and
Mary Ann Lowe,

Honor has not to be won;

it must only not be lost.

Arthur Schopenhauer (1788-1860),
~German philosopher.

please contact me by May 20, 2002, with the
names of any new (since 7/01) neighbors.
Thank you so much for your help. Our
participation in this excellent program helps
to keep our neighborhood safe.

Margie Brotman
Neighborhood Watch Coordinator
497-0565



BAYSIDE HISTORY TRAIL

On Saturday, May 18th of this year, the fourth
annual Bayside History Trail will be held. The City
of Virginia Beach earned a National award for
Community Service, the LERN Award. We can
feel proud of the fact that we were part of it. Our
community is centered in three of the points of
interest of the nine points listed in the brochure.

The sites are: Ferry Plantation House, Old
Donation Church, Lynnhaven House, Haygood
United Methodist Church Chapel, Adam
Thoroughgood House, Pembroke Manor House, and
Morning Star Baptist Church. The other significant
three sites are Witchduck Point, Second Courthouse
Site- on the Old Donation Church site, and First
Church Site at Church Point. All sites are in
Bayside and can be reached by jogging, bicycle, and
car. Some can even be reached by the waterway.

Refreshments will be served outdoors at some of the
locations.

The city magazine, the BEACH, will be featuring
the Bayside History Trail in a fall issue this year.

You may also like to take the tour of all seven sites.
It is the only day that all sites are free of charge.
Have the passport stamped at four of the seven sites,
you will receive an embroidered patch; Ferry
Plantation House will be featured on this years
patch. Adam Thoroughgood House was featured on
2001 patch and a Site Map of all nine sites was on
the 2000 patch. These can be purchased in Adam
Thoroughgood House gift shop for $3.00 if you
need to complete your collection.

Take the time to enjoy the history around you; this
is the only day of the year that all sites are free of
charge.

Your Bayside History Trail Coordinator,

Belinda Nash

Median
Enhancement

ReEort

Median enhancements are on City property and it
must grant approval before contracts can be
awarded. The application and associated fees were
submitted to the city and some questions about the
flagpole being located over a large sewer under the
median resulted in our having to submit exact plans
for the flagpole foundation. This engineering work
has been completed and additional information
submitted to the city. We have not yet received the
city approval of the proposed enhancements. We
expect to start the work soon after the city approves
our plans.

'ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT N
Department:
B OIS B Environmental Management

LG LECE 2405 Courthouse Dr
e i Municipal Ctr Bldg 2
| Virginia Beach, VA
23456

Office: (757) 427-4621
Fax: (757) 426-5667

[y [+ 173 (=0 = [e [<H8 http://www.vbgov.com/planning

g 1 H The Environmental Management
office oversees issues such as
shoreline protection, erosion
control, tree protection, pollution,
air standards, water quality and
other environmental concerns
affecting community health.

Y Monday-Frida
H 8:30am - 5:00pm

4l If you have comments, questions,
or concerns pertaining to this
service, please email us.

There will be no newsletter for the months of June and July unless some critical.
information for the community needs to be disseminated.



